October 7, 2005
City of Santa Clara

City Council and Council Offices
1500 Warburton Avenue

Santa Clara, CA  95050

Dear Santa Clara City Council:

The 17 acres of the University of California Agricultural Research Center (BAREC) is a unique one of a kind place.  The research on this property has been vital to individual health and to such environmental issues as recycling, pollution reduction, drought, Santa Clara and San Mateo County historical weather records, and appropriate plants for our soil and climate.  With its closing the 500 plus Santa Clara County Master Gardeners no longer have a home to educate the public about these important issues.  For these and many more reasons I urge you to keep the BAREC property agriculturally zoned.  

Since it was considered the State's leader in the rural/urban interface issues and since it has greatly contributed to our culture and history for over 140 years, I believe it is also important you recognize its historical importance to our community and to the State by supporting its City, State, and National Historical Registry status.  

Because of its unique history and its location in the middle of our metropolitan area, the property has great potential to bring federal, state, and private foundation money to the City of Santa Clara.  The permanent jobs this would create and the good it could bring would far outweigh a housing development which can go anywhere in the Valley and which would eventually become a drain on the City's economy.  This land could become a stimulus for new kinds of jobs not yet seen in the Valley and help get us back on track to becoming a more diverse healthy economy.  This is something we need as Santa Clara County currently has the highest unemployment rate in the Bay Area.  "The average acre of farmland in San Francisco earns $123,000 per year" quoted from the Agriculture Census. 

I urge you to demonstrate your visionary leadership for future generations and vote to keep these 17 acres agriculturally zoned.

Gratefully, 
